           



WEST VIRGINIA BAR FOUNDATION




  BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING

                       FLAHERTY SENSABAUGH BONASSO LAW OFFICE-CHARLESTON



             SEPTEMBER 18, 2014-12:00 NOON


       MINUTES


The meeting of the West Virginia Bar Foundation’s Board of Directors was called to order by President Steve White on September 18, 2014, at 12:00 Noon at the law office of Flaherty Sensabaugh Bonasso in Charleston.


 Board Members participating by telephone conference call were Vice President Ancil Ramey, Secretary/Treasurer Jodie Boylen, Richard Bolen, Mary Clare Eros, Richard Ford, Jr., Ken Gray, Harry Hatfield, Professor Marjorie McDiarmid, Judge Alan Moats and John Shott. Bar Foundation Executive Director Tom Tinder were also present. 


The first item on the Agenda was a review of the Minutes of the previous Board of Directors meeting which had been held on June 5, 2014. A motion was duly made, seconded and passed that the Minutes be approved.


President White called upon Secretary/Treasurer Boylen to present the financial report.  She reviewed the report for the first two months of the 2014-15 fiscal year and stated that there were no abnormal areas to bring to the Board’s attention. The checking account contained $36,816 and a review of the unaudited financial report for the 2013-14 fiscal year showed a deficit of approximately $6,000 because of the decision by ALPS to discontinue its longstanding annual contribution of $20,000.


After some comments were made, a motion was duly made, seconded and passed to approve the Financial Report. President White led a discussion regarding the Board’s decision at its June 5, 2014 meeting to provide a salary increase of $1,000 to Executive Director Tinder. After further consideration, a motion was duly made, seconded and passed to increase the Travel Expenses line item in the 2014-15 budget by $1,000 and rescind the salary increase in that same amount. In addition, a motion was duly made, seconded and passed to mail the remaining 300 copies of the 25th Anniversary booklet to Bar Foundation Fellows, past Board members and other leaders at a cost of $2.45 each.  

Vice President Ramey reported that there was the amount of $539,000 in the Investment Fund as of September 12, 2014. Since the Fund was initiated in 2012 in the amount of $521,000, it has moved down to $499,000 and back up to $539,000, as the Board has changed the mix in the Fund from 100% bonds, initially, to 20% in equities and then to 40% equities earlier in 2014. 

President White went through the activities for the Strategic Planning Committee.  The 4th Lunch and Laughs With a Legal Legend is set for October 17, 2014 at 11:30 AM at the Erickson Alumni Center in 
Morgantown. Professor Emeritus Jack Bowman will be the honored guest, more than 100 reservations have been made and the Bar Foundation will sponsor a reserved table with 10 seats. The 
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Bar Foundation Fellows Dinner will be held on April 23, 2015, at the Marriott Hotel in Charleston. The nominating process will occur in November and December. The Lawyer Leadership Institute has been set for May 15-17, 2015 at the Stonewall Resort near Weston.

The Strategic Planning Committee recommended that the Board consider funding opportunities, especially a fund raising campaign to add money to the current Investment Fund of $539,000 to a total of $1 million. After some comments were made, a motion was duly made, seconded and passed to hold a fundraising campaign this fiscal year to increase the Investment Fund to $1million with pledges able to be made over a three year period.

The Grants Committee report was given by Committee Member Shott. A third grant application had been received from the Liberty Day program, but there had not been a formal required report on the grant provided in 2013 and so the application had been tabled. He announced that the Board had agreed to fund the Bar Foundation Public Service Scholarship at the WVU College of Law for another year---the payment of approximately$19,000 will be made at the end of the fiscal year in June, 2015. There had been two other grant applications---one for $2,5000 for the Law Adventure program of the WV Supreme Court and $2,000 for the Child Protect program in Mercer County for forensic interviews in child abuse and neglect cases. 

After discussion, a motion was duly made, seconded and passed to make grants to Law Adventure ($2,500) and Child Protect ($2,000). With the awarding of these two grants, the total Bar Foundation grants are 48 for over $257,000 since the first one in 2004, with more than $241,000 having been made in the past 6 years through 41 grants.

Executive Director Tinder reviewed the two letters that had been received from grantees. The first one, from WVU Law School Interim Dean Greg Bowman relating to the Public Service Scholarship, stated that “Your generosity is invaluable to helping our students fulfill their promise as future lawyers and leaders in West Virginia and beyond.” The second one was from Dan Ringer as the final report on The Law Works public TV program as it went off the air after 15 years, With a total of 391 separate programs, “The Law Works was broadcast statewide and reached nearly every home in West Virginia and thousands of homes in significant portions of the surrounding states.” “ It would not have been possible without you.” 

                President White announced that the next meetings of the Board of Directors would be held at 12:00 Noon at the Flaherty Sensabaugh Bonasso law offices in Charleston on the following dates:
                                   Thursday, December 4, 2014
                                   Thursday, March 19, 2015
                                   Thursday, June 4, 2015

                  There being no further business to transact, the meeting was adjourned.
